AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

November 11, 2010 
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia, Keith Chapman, Jeff Aceto, Laura Flight, Tim Flight, Paul Hahn, Peter Roderick, Diane Edwards, Larry Dyer, John Mullens
Guests:

Bryan Wentzell- AMC staff; Sam Jamke- Regional Director ME/NH, Karen Herold, M&E committee member.

1. Minutes from the September 9, 2010 Executive Committee retreat – Presented by Carrie. Passed unanimously.
Carrie will write up the minutes from the annual meeting as the secretary did not attend.

2. Treasurer’s Report- Presented by Carrie. -Passed unanimously.

3. Annual Meeting Follow up  - Larry went over the feedback from the survey he sent out to all that attended.

Results:

Majority wanted it held at Camp Kieve next year.

Majority said they wanted to continue with Saturday nite speaker and business meeting

Majority said like to see more educational sessions

Majority are in favor of half day hikes

Proposal was made regarding forming a subcommittee to organize the annual meeting starting now as it was a lot of work for one person. Paul, John. Larry and Laura volunteered for the committee. They will meet in order to present a proposal to the Excom.

4. Chapter Website Project- Tim/Laura

AMC is asking for the chapters to standardize the look and feel of their sites. Tim sent out a test site for all to look at http://new.amcmaine.org/. He will be conducting more testing during the week. Tim would like feedback on the site.

Concern was brought up regarding our Maine Chapter logo going away (on the website) but AMC is not forcing chapters to standardize into the AMC logo for other purposes.

Laura welcomed articles for our blog.

Carrie suggested committee pages on our website be consistent and wanted to make it one of our 2011 goals. Laura offered to create a template and send it to the committee for feedback.

5. Committee Reports

· Meeting and Education- John and Karen’s handout, Hot Topics for Cold Evenings, was discussed. The four topics were Land based Wind power, Biomass energy, Sustainable forestry. And LURC. He would like to put together some evening meetings on these topics. It could be in a variety of formats from panel discussion to a single speaker. He will be working with Bryan and Maine Audubon on some of these topics.


It was asked if these fit with the mission of AMC and Bryan said that all these topics tied into their mission. 

· Outings-Jeff announced the winter series planning underway with 30 Beginning and Advance trips. Some new cross country ski trips are in the works as we have new leaders. He reminded that the deadline for the next Wilderness Matters has to be in by beginning of Dec. Suggestions were made to get the trip information out to members via AMC email and also get the trip listing to the Portland paper.

· MWI- Peter said they had a meeting in Portland and approved the charter. They are having a work week Jan 21-23 at Gorham Chair before the Grand Opening Weekend and have room for more volunteers if anyone is interested. Peter mentioned that the Annual Dog Sled race February 6 & 7 is in need of volunteers.

· Trails- Keith reported that he had lots of volunteers during summer but quieted down in October. They will start up again in the spring. 

· Nominating Committee- Paul said that he has some leads on some of the vacant positions. He is planning to talk to John Balentine regarding the Newspaper Editor position. He is also going to meet with Sara Knowles regarding the co-chair of Trails Committee position. Carrie is trying to get job descriptions in place for these positions and has encourages potential candidates to attend a meeting and get familiar with the Ex-com.

· Youth- Larry said there was a hike next Thursday and was planning on having another Youth trip Leader training again next year.

6. 
 AMC Staff - Maine Policy Manager- Bryan said that he was meeting with other conservation group to discuss issues with newly elected government in place. Looking at what to be concerned with in this new political landscape in the next two years. He felt that AMC members will have to become more active in issues in the future. Carrie asked Bryan to send the Excom information about how conservation groups are preparing for changes to state government and conservation programs.

Sam Jamke talked about Vision 2020 and said more will be discussed at the AMC Annual Meeting on January 29th in Norwood. Some of the Vision 2020 were ; Getting Kids Outdoors, Social Networking, Reaching Out at the Community Level.

7.  Review of the 2010 Goals and Budget- Carrie 

Carrie handed out last years goals and budget for people to reflect on them and will send around the sheet for 2011 and we will approve them at our next meeting in January.

8. Upcoming announcements
-12/5- Wilderness Matters deadline

-12/7- Winter Hiking Workshop and following winter hike series

-12/14- M&E 281 Miles of Snowdrifts, Brunswick

-1/13/11- ExCom meeting

-1/29/11- AMC Annual Meeting

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by Diane Edwards

